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Welcome Back 
As a school, we would like to welcome Marg back. It 
is great to have her back. I personally want to 
acknowledge the great job that Nicola Launder has 
done in being our Acting Principal and helping getting 
the school year off to such a smooth start. 
 

New Sports Tops 
A very big thank you to Victoria Kelton for organising 
our new sports tops. They look amazing! Also 
congratulations to Seth in Room 7. Your creative 
design was the inspiration for the new design now 
featuring on all of the new tops. The sports tops will 
be available for purchase from the front office later 
this term but are still being manufactured offshore. 
Prices are still to be finalised ς around the $30 mark 
for either the sleeveless 
(Netball or Basketball) or 
the sleeved (Soccer).  P.S. 
the tops are much more 
school purple in real life!  
Please remember that 
registrations for winter 
school sports (Soccer and 
Netball) are due on 
Monday March 4th. 
 

Design Thinking 
On Wednesday, our five new teachers participated in 
a Design Thinking training day to ensure that they are 
familiar with a process that is a really important part 
of our student learning and integral to our STEM 

focus. They worked with Chantelle from NoTosh who 
are experts in this approach, and will be able to match 
with the students when talking about Immersion, 
Ideation and Feedforward! 
 

Digital Leaders 
Once again, our Digital Leaders program is gearing up 
for another year. There is a large pool of experienced 
students who will be taking greater ownership of 
training new leaders especially from the Year 3 and 4 
cohorts. Once again, they will be earning badges and 
participating in leadership opportunities ranging from 
showing visitors around the school, helping run 
workshops for others to representing the school 
through speaking and presenting. We have been 
asked to run two Kids Teach STEM Conferences again 
this year for our local partnership, and Digital Leaders 
will be part of designing and running those events. 
 

Parking 
Please make sure that 
if you are dropping 
your child off, that you 
do so on the school 
side of the road. It is 
unsafe for children to 
be running across 
Stuart Road and 
Arthur Street, which 
can be very busy 
before and after school. 
Graham Wegner, Assistant Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tem 1, 2019  29th January - 12th April 
 

March  6th Governing Council AGM 

     6.15pm in the library 
11th March Public Holiday 
21st Harmony Day 
25th Pupil Free Day 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

AGM 
Our Governing Council AGM will be held next 
Wednesday, 6th March at 6.15pm in the library.  This 
is a great opportunity to meet new people and hear 
about the direction of the school.  We would like to 
encourage parents to nominate for Governing 
Council, and have an input into where the school is 
heading.  Nomination forms are available from the 
office, or can be found in our last newsletter. 
 

Brightpath 
Over the next few weeks, all teachers will be trained 
to use a writing assessment system developed in 
Australia called Brightpath.  Using the system, 
teachers compare student writing samples against 
calibrated exemplars and arrive at a scaled score.  
Teachers will work in teams and with students to 
make reliable judgements about the quality of writing 
and use the indicators provided in Brightpath to 
determine quality feedback and next steps in 
learning.   
 

Class Learning in Rooms 9,10 & 13 
Rooms 9, 10 and 13 have set the tone for our learning 
community this year by developing our own motto, 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ƭƛƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǾŀƭǳŜǎΣ ά/ƻƳōƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 
unique strengths help us rise to new and exciting 
ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎέ  
Rooms 9, 10 and 13 have been working on number 
and place value in maths and have identified our 
maths strategies personal goals to work on.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
At the immersion phase of our Design Thinking topic 
of Healthy Living we have reflected on our swimming 
experience and have begun writing persuasive 
ŀǊƎǳƳŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ǿƘȅ ά!ƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƻ 
ǎǿƛƳέΦ   
We have begun literacy groups where we are 
activating our prior knowledge before reading 
environmental science based texts. We will be 

looking deeper at texts through activities which help 
us infer. This helps us make connections to our own 
experiences, to other written and visuals texts and to 
our world. This week we will begin our personal 
inquiries, decide on a topic to explore with a view for 
action, construct our Mind Maps and begin our 
Inquiry Plans.   
All three classes 
have met their 
Buddies, worked 
with them on 
άƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ 
ȅƻǳέ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
enjoyed a shared 
lunch together.  
{ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅΦ  ²ƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ƻǾŜǊ р Řŀȅǎ 
ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƛƳŜΣ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǿŀǎ 
ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ŜǾƛŘŜƴǘΦ  
wƻƻƳ ф ƘŀǾŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ōȅ 
ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘǎΣ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Řŀǘŀ 
ŀƴŘ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǘǊƛŀƴƎǳƭŀǊ ǇƻŜƳǎΦ  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
wƻƻƳ мл ŀǊŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ 
ŘŜǎƛƎƴǎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀƴŘǎΦ  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
wƻƻƳ мо ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊƛƴƎ 
ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ 
ŘŜǎƛƎƴƛƴƎ άaƛƴǳǘŜ ǘƻ ǿƛƴ 
ƛǘέ ƎŀƳŜǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ ǎƘƻǊǘ 
ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛǾŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎΦ  
  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

High School Open Days 
Local high schools have open days to give 
the opportunity for prospective students to 
tour their facilities.  Families have the 
opportunity to meet the Principal and learn 
more about the programs offered by the 
school.  
 
It is very important that families take up the 
opportunity to look at different schools so 
that students can choose the correct high 
school to attend. Your closest high school 
may not be the best one for your child. We 
encourage parents to make sure they are 
choosing the best school for their child and 
take advantage of open days to help make 
this decision 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Swimming 
All students from Reception to Year 5 took part in 

swimming lessons at Thebarton Swimming Centre last 
week. 

At the beginning of the week, some students entered the 
pools with trepidation, but after 5 days of lessons, 

everyone was feeling confident! 
Students learnt floating and swimming techniques, using 

various flotation devices to help them. 
They also learnt about safety around water, and how to 
assist people who may be in trouble.  The older students 

also had to swim in clothes, which some found quite 
challenging. There was also time for some fun on the last 

day. 
Congratulations to all the students for having a growth 

mindset and learning new skills. 
 

More photos are available on the website. 


